
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Week 23 Wetherbuzz 
Monday 20

th
 March – Sunday 26

th
 March 2017 

 

Monday 20
th

 March  Monday Clubs 

 Staff Meeting – 8am  
 Games for Years 3 and 4 – 9-11:30am  
 Games for Years 5 and 6 – 1:30-4pm 
 U11 A&C vs The Hall (A) – 2:30pm  
 U11 B&D vs The Hall (H) – 2:30pm   
 Tour Choir Open Rehearsal – 4-5:30pm at the Church of the 

Annunciation  

 Lower Debating – 4-5pm 
 Upper Debating – 4-5pm 
 Tour Choir – 4-5pm  
 History Club – 4-5pm  

 Indoor Rock Climbing – 4-5pm 
 Indoor Sports – 4-5pm 
 Creative Writing (Years 3&4) – 4-5pm  
 Creative Writing (Years 5&6) – 5-6pm  
 Elite Fencing – 4-6pm  

Tuesday 21
st

 March Tuesday Clubs 

 Tour Choir only – 8-9am  
 Swimming for Year 5 – 9-11am  
 Years 7&8 Inter-House Rugby – 9:30am   
 Years 3&4 Inter-House Rugby – 2pm  
 Tour Choir perform at Chelsea Court Place – 2-3pm  
 Mr Baker to Prefects’ Dinner at Marlborough   

 Running – 7:45-8:20am 
 Fitness – 8-9am 
 Fencing (Years 3&4) – 4-5pm  

 Table Tennis – 5-6pm    
 Chess – 4-5pm 
 Latin Level 3 Preparation – 4-5pm 
 Dolphins Development Squad – 4:15-5pm 
 Musicianship and Theory – 4-5pm 

(Chelsea Quavers) 

Wednesday 22
nd

 March Wednesday Clubs 

 School Play Rehearsal at Rudolph Steiner House – all day   
 Year 7 Rowing at Putney – 8am  
 Physical Education for Year 7 – 9-10:30am 
 Swimming for Year 3 – 9-11am 
 Swimming for Year 4 – 10-12pm  
 Games for Year 7 and 8 – 1:30-4pm  

 Elite Chess – 8-9am  
 Classical Greek Civilisation – 4-5pm 
 Cardboard Engineering – 4-5pm  
 Lower Code Club – 4-5pm  

 Development Fencing – 4-6pm  
 Travel and Culture – 4-5pm 
 Maths Games/Puzzles – 4-5pm 
 Lower Swim Squad Year 5 – 4:10-5pm 
 Lower Swim Squad Year 4 – 5-5:45pm   

Thursday 23
rd

 March Thursday Clubs 

 Year 8 Rowing at Putney – 8am  
 Physical Education for Year 8 – 9-10:30am  
 School Play Performance for Years 3-7 at Rudolph Steiner 

House Theatre – 2pm 
 Year 8 Talk with Adrian Mariappa – 2:30pm  
 Wetherby Voices – 4-5pm CANCELLED  
 Management Meeting – 4:30pm 
 School Play Performance for Parents at Rudolph Steiner 

House Theatre – 7pm  

 Upper Code Club – 4-5pm 
 Maths Revision for Year 8 – 4-5pm  
 Upper Swim Squad – 4:30-5:30pm  
 Fencing (Year 5) – 5-6pm  

Friday 24
th

 March   Friday Clubs 

 Choir Tour to Belgium Departs – 9:15am  
 Staff Meeting – 8am   
 Whole School Assembly at Church of the Annunciation – 

8:30am    
 1

st
 VII Rosslyn Park Sevens Tournament – all day  

 Years 3-6 Swimming Gala vs Pembridge Hall and Thomas’s 
Kensington at the Queen Mother Pool (H) – 3pm  

 Whole School Clubs – 2:30-4pm 
 No Homework Club – school closes at 

4:30pm 

Saturday 25
th

 March  

 U10 ‘Scrummers’ Tournament at Merchant Taylors – am 
 Fencing Trial (invitation only) – am   
 Choir Tour to Belgium  

Sunday 26
th

 March  

 Choir Tour to Belgium   

  



 
Dear Parents, 
  
Alert, Alert!  New school initiative coming up…. 
  
With my birthday last weekend and Book Week activities still fresh in my mind, I thought I would 
shamelessly steal an idea that Kate Bailey will be initiating at Wetherby, New York this September. 
Every birthday, I will buy a book for the School Library.   This will be a book, personal to me for one 
reason or another, and I will donate it to the School for the benefit of anyone who would like to read 
it.  The book will be catalogued and coded in the same way as all other library books but will also 
have a bookplate (see example below) on the first blank page, identifying it as being donated by me 
on the occasion of my birthday.  I am not mean enough to stop boys bringing in cakes and 
doughnuts on the Friday nearest their birthday as I very much like the idea of giving on one’s 
birthday but if boys want to join me in donating a book on their special day, that would be great.  
 
I launched this at Wetherby Senior Assembly last Friday and, already, Billy MacPherson has donated 
a book.  It is not obligatory, of course, but if any boy, member of staff or parent would like to develop 
this into another, great Wetherby tradition, I would love to give you a bookplate and hand it over to 
the Library.  We will even celebrate the week's donations in the appropriate editions of 'Wetherbuzz' 
or 'The Barometer'. 
  
For the Senior School, I have donated a beautiful 
book by Michael Farr called ‘The Artwork of Tintin’.  
Tintin is arguably my favourite literary hero and 
whilst the books are enjoyed by all ages, I thought 
a scholarly look at the evolution of Tintin as an Art 
form, through Herge’s career, was more 
appropriate for Senior School boys.  I also bought a 
collection of Sherlock Holmes' stories.  I still read 
Conan-Doyle to this day and it is the historical 
aspect, particularly the history of London, that I 
find most interesting and enjoyable, still very 
relevant to boys growing up in this great city.  The 
third book (I will see myself as having worked at 
Wetherby Senior for three years at the end of this 
academic one) is of a darker humour.  I studied 
Dickens’ 'Bleak House' as a Sixth Form boy during 
English Literature and found it the most 
challenging of texts.  Its never-ending descriptions 
of poverty and deprivation in Victorian London was 
difficult to access and, despite being mightily 
proud of my B grade at ‘A'-Level in 1991, was so 
determined that the book wouldn’t ‘beat me’ that I 
returned to read it in my early twenties.  I found it 
fascinating, similar in many ways to the historical 
revelations of Sherlock Holmes but at that stage, as 
a more intellectually curious young man, I could 
actually understand what I was reading, well just 
about! 
  
For the Prep School, I have bought a copy of 'Moonfleet'.  I love the story and it is indeed a classic of 
children’s literature but this is particularly relevant to my childhood as, at my prep school, we spent 
an entire term in Year 6 studying the text and every week was spent summarising each chapter and 
drawing a picture that represented it.  It wasn’t ‘education in the round’ exactly but it taught me 
dedication, standards of presentation and I was so proud of what I eventually produced, that I still 
have it to this day.  
  
Have a good weekend and, if it’s your birthday this weekend or next week, Happy Birthday to you! 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Citizen of the Week 

 
This week’s Citizen of the Week is Matteo H in 7T. 
Always polite and cheerful, Matteo makes an effort 
with everyone his form class and is a good friend to 
all. With this week’s hovercraft challenge for British 
Science Week, he was a real team player and sets 
an example to all the other boys in his year group. 
Well done, Matteo!  
 

Sportsman of the Week 
 

This week’s Sportsman of the Week is Arki P in 4K. 
Scoring a spectacular 8 tries against Fulham Prep 
this week, Arki is a sporting hero on the pitch. He 
has impressed all the Games Department with his 
attitude towards rugby and his enthusiasm in 
sessions. He even bought a new pair of rugby boots 
for the occasion! Well done, Arki!  

 
 

 
From the Science Department – British Science Week  

 
Mr Tilleray writes… 

 
This week we celebrated British Science Week 2017. We had a whole range of Space-themed activities 
taking place: Space Quiz, building spacesuits, making hovercrafts, video conferences with the National 
Space Centre and a 360° mobile planetarium. 
 
Below are the entries for the ‘Build a Spacesuit’ competition for the Lower School: 
 

  

3P  4B  



 

  

4K  4M  

  

5B 5K 



 

  

5T And the winner is….3P! 

 
The Upper School have been making their own minicrafts, taking into account Newton’s second Law of 
Motion: that an object’s acceleration depends on its mass and the force working on the object. Here are our 
best entries: 
 

  

Winner: 7V 
Tarquin Sotir 

Salar Moghadam 
Lucas Bloom 

Runner-Up: 7T 
Zachary Wulfsohn 

Matteo Hurrell 
Thomas Powell 



 
 
Finally, some highlights from the week include: 
 

  
  

  
 

 

Year 4 in the Science Dome 



 

  

Ground Control to Mjr. Thompson 

 
 

  

Mars wasn’t built in a day… 

 



 
From the Drama Department 

 
Mrs King writes… 
 

Final Rehearsals 
 
I am looking forward to seeing all boys at the Rudolf Steiner House theatre tomorrow afternoon at 1pm for 
our first rehearsal at the theatre.  
 
On Wednesday and Thursday, the boys will be at the theatre all day for our final rehearsals. On both days, 
we will leave school at 8:45am and return before 4pm for usual buses. All boys will be provided with a 
packed lunch. All costumes that are in school will be taken to the theatre but boys should be reminded to 
bring any additional items such as plimsolls and accessories. Please can they come to school in Games Kit 
for ease of changing in and out of costumes.  
 
For our final performance on Thursday evening, the boys need to be dropped at the Rudolf Steiner House 
theatre at 5:45pm. 
 

Ticket Reservations for Peter Pan 
 
The School Play is next week! The curtains open on ‘Peter Pan’ on Thursday 23rd March. The evening 
performance will take place at 7pm at Rudolf Steiner House, Park Road. Directions can be found below: 
http://www.rsh.anth.org.uk/pages/contact.php  

 
 
 
We welcome all families to attend, whether or not your son is involved 
in the play, as this production is our dramatic event of the year! Years 
3-7 will watch the performance on Thursday afternoon during school 
hours and Year 8 are invited to attend the evening performance. 
Please email selina.king@wetherbyprep.co.uk to reserve your tickets! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Programme Design Competition 
 
Thank you so much for all the wonderful entries! Well done to Kilian Seidel for the winning entry and the 
runners up: Rory McConnon and Cameron Childs. Please see me to collect your Headmaster’s Good 
Shows.  
 

   

Kilian Seidel (5B) Cameron Childs (6J) Rory McConnon (5B) 

 
 

http://www.rsh.anth.org.uk/pages/contact.php
mailto:selina.king@wetherbyprep.co.uk


 
An Invitation to Tea! 

 
This year the Unicorn commemorates its 70th birthday, and as part of our celebrations we would like to invite 
you to a special occasion in honour of grandparents and the important part they play in the lives of their 
grandchildren. 
  
Please join us on Tuesday 11th April at 3pm for a performance of The Velveteen Rabbit, followed by a 
special cream tea on the stage, rabbit themed crafts and a visit from a surprise guest! 
 
After three hugely successful runs at the Unicorn Theatre and a Broadway transfer to The New Victory 
Theatre (New York) last year, The Velveteen Rabbit will make an eagerly awaited comeback for Easter 
2017. The Velveteen Rabbit is a heart-warming story about a very shy toy rabbit who longs for nothing more 
than to become real.    
  

★★★★ ‘An utterly gripping and heart-wrenching piece of contemporary theatre...This is a show with both a 

brain and a heart...Celebrates the power of every child’s imagination.’ The Guardian 
          
Tickets include best seats in the house for the performance, rabbit themed crafts and afternoon tea on the 
Weston Stage with the cast of The Velveteen Rabbit - as this is a very special event, numbers are strictly 
limited. 
          

Adult tickets: ￡48 (which includes a ￡25 donation to the work of the Unicorn) 

Child tickets: ￡21 

RSVP: To reserve your tickets please email zoe.bennett@unicorntheatre.com  
          
All proceeds will go towards the work of the charity, and the gift you make through your ticket will support the 
Unicorn’s charitable work with vulnerable young people and those who, through no fault of their own, face 
difficult challenges in their lives. 
          
We hope to see you and your grandchildren at this very special event (parents are welcome too). 
          
Unicorn Theatre 
147 Tooley Street 
SE1 2HZ 
 

 
 

LAMDA Recital 
 

Mrs Trevitt writes… 
 
On Monday our Lower School boys took part in our annual LAMDA recital.  Huge thanks must go out to all 
those parents who came to support but most of all, to the talented and brave boys who so wowed us with 
their readings – it’s no mean feat to recite a poem in front of not only your peers but a room packed with 
adults!  The self-assured and word perfect performances simply showed us what LAMDA is all about – 
instilling confidence in the boys as well as an emotional understanding of literature.  LAMDA is also about 
engaging the audience and using the voice and the face to make the audience listen and the boys rose to 

mailto:zoe.bennett@unicorntheatre.com


 
this considerable challenge magnificently. We have been so impressed with the boys who took part this year 
– their ability, confidence and presentation were the best yet!  Congratulations to all involved, and to Liz 
Mance and her team for putting together such an inspiring show. 
 

 
 

  
 

From the Music Department 
 

Mr Brawn and Mr Rodwell write… 
 

Choir Tour to Belgium 
 

This time next week, the boys will already be in Belgium. A reminder for the arrangements on the day (Friday 
24th March): 
 
Boys are not to go to assembly, but to come straight to school as we will be on the bus, ready to depart, at 
09:15. A ‘kit list’ has been sent out, and if you could double check the boys have their passports on them that 
would be much appreciated. Tour hoodies will be distributed in the morning when the boys arrive. 
 
Prior to heading to Belgium, there a couple of events: 
 
Monday 20th March: Tour Choir Open Rehearsal, 4:00pm-5:30pm, The Church of Annunciation (where 
Friday assembly is held).  
 
All are welcome and this is an opportunity for you to come along and listen to some of what the boys will be 
performing in Belgium and also to listen to us in action in a rehearsal setting. I stress that this is a rehearsal 
and not a performance but your attendance will make all the difference. 
 
Tuesday 21st March: Concert @ Chelsea Court Place, 2.00pm-3.00pm, King’s Rd, SW3 5UA 
 
The Chamber Choir may remember singing here before Christmas and we have been invited back to use 
their wonderful facilities in the form of a dress rehearsal for the care home’s residents. This is a great 
opportunity to perform more in the community as well as it being a form of Music Therapy for the residents 
too. Furthermore, this gives the choir a taste of what it will feel like to perform their pieces one after the other 
for the length of the concert ahead of the tour. 
 
If you would like to attend, please let us know so that I can inform the venue the number of potential guests 
attending. 



 
Parent Representative  

 
With the aforementioned Choir Tour just around the corner, we feel this is good time to mention how 
delighted we’ve been with the development of the Music Department at Wetherby. The choirs are continuing 
to grow; we now have our own Music Department logo; we are being invited to more and more events 
outside of school and the concerts in house are as fantastic as ever - the recent Spring Recital was evidence 
of this as it must have been our most well attended concert yet! 
 
With that in mind, and with further exciting projects on the horizon for this year and next, we are looking for a 
Parent Representative for our choirs. One of the main tasks would be organising the much discussed 
Parent/Staff Choir but we are hopeful that they would be able to help out in other areas too. This is 
something which has been deliberated on over the years (and we are always grateful for your offers of 
support) but we feel now is the right time to formalise what you’ve all been waiting for. Without sounding 
contradictory, please just drop us an informal email for now and we can then collate any proposals and ideas 
and get in contact with you individually over the coming weeks. As always, you can reach us at 
nathaniel.brawn@wetherbyprep.co.uk & zacc.rodwell@wetherbyprep.co.uk . 
 

From the Art Department – Year 4 Art 
 

Miss Clifford writes… 
 
Over the past few weeks the Year 4 boys have produced pieces of artwork inspired by Claude Monet. Using 
a wax-resist method, they all used wax-crayons to create their colourful array of waterlilies and then added 
layers of different coloured ink to create these wonderful pictures – well done, Year 4!    
 

   

Aristides of Greece (4M) Saif Meliti (4K) Charles Wuytack (4B) 

  

Edward Seppala (4K)  Luke Tan (4B)  

 
From Institutum Studiis Latinis Schola Wetherbiana – Roman Mosaics 

 
Magister Vogiatzis scribit… 
 
This week our members of the Classical Civilization Group named VOX POPULI, which means The Voice of 
People were introduced to the making of Roman Mosaics. 
 

mailto:nathaniel.brawn@wetherbyprep.co.uk
mailto:zacc.rodwell@wetherbyprep.co.uk


 
What is a mosaic?  A mosaic is a picture or pattern made with small pieces of ceramic tile.  The Romans and 
other ancient people made very elaborate mosaics.  They might make a counter top or a wall or even the 
whole floor of a room might be a mosaic. Mosaics were practical because they were easy to wash and 
helped to keep the house cool. They were also beautiful. The Romans loved to combine a practical purpose 
with wonderful art. Many Mosaics captured scenes of history and everyday Roman life. Mosaic floors were a 
statement of wealth and importance. Rich Romans decorated the floors of the main rooms with mosaics. 
These were stuck to the floor with mortar, a type of cement. Each mosaic used thousands of pieces to make 
a pattern.  
 
The boys were given instructions on how to make their own mosaics and they efficiently worked online on 
two mosaic projects:  
 
1. How to create mosaics with triangle tiles AND  
2. How to make Fishbourne - style mosaics. 
 
The boys were thrilled from the house points they received and they will award our Latin Diploma to the 
winners of the best mosaics next week. 
 

   
 

From the Games Department 
 

Week 22 Fixtures 
 

Last Thursday the Wetherby Cross Country team were in action at the Claremont Fan Court Cross Country. 
All boys ran well and it was great to get so many high place finishes in a field of 120 runners. Well done to 
Alexander Williams who came an impressive 12th. 
 
Runner of the Day – Alexander Williams 
 
Friday saw the Wetherby Fencing team in action at St Benedict’s. All boys fenced with will tactical awareness 
and were a credit to the school. A special mention goes to the Under 9s who won 7-2.  
 
Fencer of the day – Benett Higgins 
 
Saturday saw the Under 10As in action at the St James tournament.  All boys played some brilliant, free 
flowing rugby and it was fantastic to win the tournament, winning 5 out of 5 games. 
 
Man of the Tournament – Chinua Ogbunude 
 
Sunday saw the Under 13 Sevens team in action at the famous Berkhamsted tournament. The boys all 
played well and it was great to test themselves against some of the best schools in the country. It was great 
to win the last game 25-0 against Barry Comprehensive. 
 
On Tuesday the Under 8s and 9s were in action. The Under 9s were playing in the Ravenscourt Park 
Tournament and did very well to reach the semi-finals. The Under 9 B,C,D and E teams took on Fulham 
Prep and recorded 3 out of 4 victories, whist the Under 8s played some fantastic rugby against Notting Hill 
Prep at the Sport Ground. 
 
Man of the Match: 
U8As – Benett Higgins 
U8Bs – Willoughby Hassall 
U8’s – Aaron Mukherjee-Sharma 
U9As – Fergus Farrell (Player of Tournament) 

U9Bs – Gianluca Milner 
U9Cs – Damien Giles 
U9Ds – Oliver Lamberton 
U9Es – Arki Paul 

 



 
Wednesday saw the 1st XIII and the Under 12As take on Fulham Prep and the 2nd XIII and Under 12Bs take 
on a new opposition Northcote Lodge. All boys played some fantastic rugby and ran in serval well-
constructed tries.  A special mention goes to the 1st XIII who won 65-0 and are unbeaten on our circuit.  
 
Man of the Match: 
1

st
 XIII – Yermek Aubakirov 

2
nd

 XIII – Gabriel Daudy 
U12As – Max Adams 
U12Bs – Salar Moghadam 
  
Top try scorers (as of Wednesday):  

Harry Coombs 31 

Chinonso Ogbunude 26 

William Hoskins 25 

 

Wetherby Wins the U10 St James Rugby Tournament! 

 
 

From the Performance Corner – Liquid Nutrition to ‘break-the-fast’ 

 

Mr McClinton writes… 
 
Combining protein and functional fats with fruit helps slow down the speed with which sugars are released 
into the bloodstream. We typically respond better to energy that is consistent in output as opposed to sharp 
peaks and troughs, and the energetic highs followed by debilitating lows.  
 
Adding nut butter or coconut oil is an excellent way to get quality protein and healthy fats into this smoothie. 
Protein in the form of nut butter, e.g. cashew/hazelnut, or additional nuts and seeds, is tasty, convenient and 
highly effective in relation to function, growth and repair. Taking it in liquid form increases both absorption and 
bio-availability. Consider kefir, goat’s yogurt or coconut milk as this provides the body with lots of beneficial 
bacteria (healthy gut flora) supporting optimum digestion and energy metabolism. Vitamin C and Iron is 
abundant in raw cocoa (chocolate) and raw ginger is packed with immune supporting agents promoting peak 
performance. All the B vitamins plus magnesium for muscle contractibility in the seeds makes this a complete 
meal in many respects.   
 
To make: 
Place all the ingredients in a blender and process until smooth. Add some ice for texture and temperature 
depending upon how you like your smoothie! Top with - fresh berries, nuts or seeds, desiccated coconut, 
toasted oats or coconut yogurt/kefir. 
 
Ingredients: 
1 frozen/fresh banana 
Large handful of spinach or other green leaves 
Coconut milk/almond milk/hazelnut milk 
Cup of frozen berries e.g. blueberries, blackberries, goji berries 
1tbsp tahini or any nut butter e.g. cashew/walnut butter 
1 cup of raw chocolate nibs 
Raw cacao powder 
Handful of chia seeds/sunflower seeds/sesame seeds   
Large slice of raw ginger 
Tsp coconut butter 

 



 
From the Maths Department – Weekly Challenges 

 
Maths Challenge 

 
House point for each. Congratulations to the below pupils. Please make sure that all answer sheets include 
workings out, full names and forms please. 
 
 

Lower Maths Challenge Bright Sparks: Upper Maths Challenge Brain Boxes: 

Taymour Auchi Nadhmi Auchi Kit Ropner Jago Cahill-Patten 

Laith Auchi Zayn Shabeeh Tyler Fairbairn Dominic Buxton 

Tristan Anderson  Claudius Wheeler Nadhmi Auchi 

  Rory McDowell Barnaby Russell 

  Varun Vashisht Zayn Shabeeh 

 

Lower School Maths Challenge Upper School Maths Challenge 

  

 
Top Ten Speed Kings! 

 
Mr Gascoine writes… 
 
There can only be one, number 1 and Adam ‘the main man’ Khan has posted an absurdly fast time of 1 
minute and 44 seconds. Adam has improved his own year’s best time by 8 seconds and is within 3 seconds 
of the Wetherby Speed Test record, set by ‘Hall of Famer’, Esa Dhanani. Astonishing! Meanwhile, Nicolas 
Wright Rocafort has moved into third place with a time of 2 min 2 sec and Killian Seidel claims 5th place with 
a belligerent time of 2 mins 12 sec. 
 
Further down the top ten, Joshua Ashley cements his place with an improved time of 2 min 30 seconds. 
Unfortunately, Fergus Farrell fell just outside the ‘Top Ten’ but I’m confident he can improve for next time. 
What a week! 
 



 

1 Adam Khan Year 5 1 min 44 sec 

2 Zayn Shabeeh Year 5 1 min 53 sec 

3 Nicolas Wright Rocafort  Year 5 2 min 02 sec 

4 Chinonso Ogbunude Year 5 2 min 09 sec 

5 Kilian Seidel Year 5 2 min 12 sec 

6 Felix Welter Year 4 2 min 14 sec 

7 Emmanuel Tomazos Year 4 2 min 28 sec 

8 Joshua Ashley Year 5 2 min 30 sec 

9 Nadhmi Auchi Year 5 2 min 31 sec 

10 George Sakellariou Year 5 2 min 33 sec 

 
My Wetherby – Roman J 

 
Which House are you in?  
Chepstow 
 
What is your favourite club?  
Outdoor Sports 
 
What is your favourite subject?  
Maths 
 
Kit-Kat or Chomp? 
Kit-Kat 
 
What would you teach if you were a teacher? 
Maths 
 
Favourite sport at Wetherby 
Football 
 
What would you do if had super powers for 
the day?  
Teleportation – I would go to Bermuda 
 
If you went to Pizza Express with a famous 
person (dead or alive) who would you want it 
to be?  
Pele 
 
Tell me a funny story from your time at 
Wetherby.  
When Mr Curran called himself the ‘red dragon’. 
 
If you could plan a school trip, where would 
you go?  
A football tour.  
 
Favourite book. 
Tom Gates 
 
Would you rather have bananas for fingers, or 
flippers for feet? 
Flippers for feet! 

 
 
If you were an animal what would you be?  
A monkey 
 
If you were a cereal what would you be?  
Lucky Charms 
 
Fish & Chips Fridays or Sausage & Mash Mondays? 
Sausage & Mash Monday 
 
You have one minute to draw a Wetherby branded 
item.  
 

 
Wetherby Football 
Thanks, Roman! 
 



 
Out of School Achievements and Photos 

 

 
 

Eye of the Tiger Shirts 
 

Mrs J purchased the t-shirts opposite for Reuben 
and Sebastian after reading in the Wetherbuzz 
about Mr Fraser’s brother (who designed the 
shirts). They are supporting a very worthwhile 
cause where all the money will be going to support 
vulnerable children in India. Such a worthy cause 
and great fundraising! 

Basketball Semi-Finals 
 

Congratulations to Max C (5K) and Andre D (5T) who 
competed on the same team in the London Sports 
Basketball Tournament this past weekend. They made 
it to the semi-finals where they just lost by just one 
basket in a free-throw shooting contest after double 
overtime (like losing by 1 goal in a penalty shoot-out). 
Well done, boys! 
 

  
 

Highest Housepoint Earners by Form Class 
 

Lower School  Upper School 

3P Taymour Auchi  6B  

4B Aditya Dubey  6J Year 6 French Residential 

4K Adam Berkali  6T  

4M Matthew Rampin  7M Barnaby Russell 

5B Nadhmi Auchi  7T Zachary Wulfsohn 

5K Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman  7V Theo Wright 

 Lucas Jorgensen  8B Luca Hurrell 

5T Oliver Bush  8F Killian Magee 

 Chinonso Ogbunude  8G Jago Cahill-Patten 

 Thompson Higgins   8I Tyler Fairbairn 

    John Fairbairn 

 
Highest Housepoint Earners for the Week 

 

Aditya Dubey – 31  

John Fairbarin – 31  

Tyler Fairbairn – 31  



 
Weekly Housepoint Totals 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place Fourth Place 

Dawson Pembridge Chepstow Westbourne  

565 415 375 337 

 
Yearly Housepoint Totals 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place Fourth Place 

Dawson 
Captain M. Gwynne 

Westbourne 
Captain J. Ward 

Chepstow 
Captain A. Grigg 

Pembridge 
Captain D. Shirazi 

11,183 10,684 10,541 10,240 

 
Form Class Winners 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place 

Form 5K 
231 

Form 4B 
188 

Form 4M 
179 

 

Week Form Class Week Form Class 

1 4B Miss Baillieu 13   

2 6J Miss Balgobin 14 4M Miss Martin 

3 7T Mr Metherell 15 4B Miss Baillieu 

4 6B Mrs Bassett 16 7M Mr Morrison 

5 8I Mr Goodman 17 5T Mr Thorne 

6 6T Miss Taylor 18 6J Miss Balgobin 

7 5T Mr Thorne 19 7V Mr Vogiatzis 

8 6J Miss Balgobin 20 7T Mr Metherell 

9 4B Miss Baillieu 21 3P Miss Phoenix 

10 8F Mr Froggatt 22 6J Miss Balgobin 

11 5K Miss Kroiter 23 5K Miss Kroiter 

12 3P Miss Phoenix    

 

 

Form Class Winners – 5K 



 

 

Class Achievement – 5K for their super effort with the spacesuit this week!   

 
Headmaster’s Good Shows 

 

Gold 
10 Housepoints 

Silver 
5 Housepoints 

Bronze 
3 Housepoints 

 Tito Hasecic – English Michele Aliboni – Maths 

 Michele Aliboni – English Matthew Rampin – Maths 

 Nadhmi Auchi – English Matthew Rampin – Maths 

 Leonardo O’Sullivan – English Zachary Wulfsohn – History 

 Roberson Brown - History Thompson Higgins – English 

 Killian Magee – Science Oliver Bush – English 

 Barnaby Russell – English Leonardo O’Sullivan - English 

 Barnaby Russell – English Chinonso Ogbunude – Geography 

 Joshua Linnane - English Joshua Linnane – Maths 

 Harry Lister – English Elliot Chailley – Chess 

 Thompson Higgins – English Lorcan Quinn – Geography 

 James Bate – English Lorcan Quinn – English 

 Alexander Campbell – Geography Fergus Farrell – English 

 Krishna Agarwal – Geography Nadhmi Auchi – RS 

 
Aaron Mukherjee-Sharma – 

Geography 
Nadhmi Auchi - Chess 

 Lucas Jorgensen – History Zac Shuaib – History 

 Jasper Fritze – English Benjamin Shailer – Chess 

 George Sakellariou – RS Oliver Toon – Chess 



 

 Sebastian Drax - History Zain Amjad – Chess 

 Oliver Bush - English Luke Barker - Geography 

 Theo Wright – Geography Maximilian Gardner – Science 

 
Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman - 

History 
Maximilian Gardner - Classics  

 George Fenner-Leitao – English Shivam Dimopoulous – Friendship 

 Benjamin Govindan – English Shivam Dimopoulos – English 

 Benjamin Govindan – History Taymour Auchi – Chess 

 Oliver White – History Charles Wuytack - Chess 

 Jago Cahill-Patten – English  

 Louis Leouzon – Science  

 Daryus Shirazi – Science  

 Daryus Shirazi - English  

 Emmanuel Tomazos – English  

 Iskander Ali Hussain – English  

 Riaz Qureshi – English  

 Philip Maguire – English  

 Michele Aliboni – English  

 Beckett Willis – English  

 Zachary Wulfsohn - History  

 Daryus Marchant – English  

 Matthew Rampin - English  

 
Photos from the Week 

 

Spring has arrived for a glorious day at Hyde Park!   



 

 

‘Being Safe Online’ Talk with Mr Thorne  

  

U9 D vs Fulham Prep U12 A vs Fulham Prep  

  

A beautiful day for a Wetherby victory!  



 

 

U10 Winners of the St James Rugby Torunament 

  

Lucas W presentation on his overnight stay at London Zoo and getting to see Gir Lions!  

  
Double dose of dessert for Year 8 and Mr Tilleray 

(as requested by School Council)! 
Malvern National Schools Cross Country Final 



 

  
 

  
  

 

IAPS Ski Championships to Tonale. Well done, boys, on a brilliant week!  



 

  

Mine crafted cake!  Cookery Club 

 

Happy St Patrick’s Day!  

 
wetherbyprep.co.uk 


